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Breaktimes 

Here at Brook, we value our breaktimes for both staff and children and recognise the 
importance of being able to get some fresh air, take a break from learning and to  
socialise with friends. However, there are occasions when we keep children in for  

breaktime, up to a maximum of five minutes. For example, this may be to practise lining 
up, expectations for assembly, opportunities for restorative work or to complete missed 
work due to behaviour choices. We recognise the importance of playtime and fresh air 
which is why we do not take whole play/breaktimes from children generally. The five 

minutes rule ensures that the children then have ample time to still have a break outside 
and eat their lunch/snack. 

Unfortunately, we do have to deal with some severe behaviours/bullying. Thankfully 
these are infrequent but, on these occasions, we may need to take a child’s breaktime in 
full, but this is always communicated with the parent and an alternative time to have a 

run around/access to fresh air will be organised, because we understand its importance. 

Whilst keeping children in at break is not our preferred consequence, there are times 
when it is necessary. Thank you for your continued support.       

Happy Half Term Break! 

 

Although this term has only been four weeks,  

it has been extremely busy!  

Following the half term break, we then only have 7 weeks before 
the summer and this term is sure to be even busier with lots of 
trips, end of year transition, reports and of course, Brookfest! 

Please enjoy the week off with your children and take some time 
of relax before the end of term madness resumes on  

Monday 2nd June. 

Summer Holidays Sports Club! 

Early announcement! If you are worried about childcare during the six-week break, 
please be assured that we will be hosting our sports club again for the first two 
weeks of the holiday. Further information will follow after the half term holiday.  

 



 
Online Safety 

With the half term break and summer holidays fast approaching children and young people will have 
more free time to spend with friends, family and online.   

For some, this will be spent using the internet to keep in touch with friends, catch up with the latest 
apps and online terns, and playing their favourite games. Unfortunately, whilst the internet has 

many benefits there are also many dangers, particularly for children. It is essential that children are 
supervised when using the internet and that you regularly  talk to them and check their online use, in 

order to keep them safe. There are a number of websites that give parents practical advice about 
keeping our children safe online:  

Support for parents and carers to keep children safe online - GOV.UK  
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Monday 26th May - Friday 30th May 
2025 

 
HALF TERM HOLIDAY 

Monday 2nd June 2025 Children return to school 

Friday 6th June  Year 3 trip to Botanical gardens  

Monday 6th –13th June Year 1 Phonics screening 

Friday 13th June  VR day for years 3, 5 & 6 

Monday 16th June Yr5 trip to Harry Potter Studios 

Monday 16th June 9.15-10.30am   Key stage 1/Reception     

                    Sports Day 

Butterflies Sports Day Times TBA 

 
Tuesday 17th June Reception R Loved ones lunch 

Wednesday 18th June Reception B Loved ones lunch 

Wednesday 18th June 9.15-10.30am   Y5&6 Sports Day 

2-3.15pm        Y3&4 Sports Day  

Thursday 19th June Individual School Photos 

Thursday 26th June Year 4 trip to Wroxeter 

Monday 30th June-Friday 4th July Year 4 & 5 trip to Ingestre 

Thursday 10th July Brookfest 

Friday 18th July 2025 Children break up for Summer holidays at the 
end of the day 

Monday 21st July 2025 Inset day - school closed to children 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-keeping-children-safe-online/coronavirus-covid-19-support-for-parents-and-carers-to-keep-children-safe-online
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Well done to Kristian in Year 2 who has won our attendance prize for 
May half term. 

He has 100% attendance and no lates to school. 

Well done Kristian! 

Pupil Achievements 

Well done to Wilbur in 
Year 2 who was  

awarded Trainer of 
the week at football 

this weekend.  

Well done to Finley in  
Butterflies who has  

received an award for his 
improved skills in  

football. 

Well done to Jacob in Year 
1 who completed the AJ 

Bell Great Birmingham run 
for Birmingham Children’s 
hospital and collectively 
raised just under £1500 

so far. 
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Last weeks  

attendance  

W/C 05/05/25 
 

 were the highest          
attendees in KS2 and   

were the highest in KS1 

Rec B 98.50 

Rec R 92.41 

1D 97.40 

1H 97.50 

2C 98.75 

2T 92.92 

3F 96.67 

3S 96.67 

4HD 96.98 

4W 95.83 

5I 96.12 

5SW 93.53 

6AH 99.58 

6E 99.14 

School  

Total 

96.28 

Target  97% 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

** Please ensure you have an updated agreements form  
completed ** 

https://forms.office.com/e/V2Sw2WJSHb 

Brook Buddies runs every morning and evening. Why not join us 
for  breakfast or some after school fun?  Our session times & 

prices are below:       
                                                                                                                             

. 

Breakfast club: 

8:00am–8:45am - £3.50 

Afterschool club: 

3:20pm–5:45pm - £8.00 

 

 

 

All bookings must be made by Thursday of the week  
before you require childcare.  

Please note: (Summary from Brook School policy)                                                                              
Parents should collect their child promptly at the end of a  

session otherwise you will be charged a fee of £10.00 to cover 
staff costs if they are more than 10 minutes late.  If this  

situation arises more than three times in one term, their child’s 
place at Brook Buddies may be forfeited! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

Friends 

Makaton – Sign of the week 

Play 


